Department of English

Lindenwold High School
To All Prospective English 11 Pre AP Students :
Welcome to the English 11 Honors-Pre AP program of Lindenwold High School.  I am looking forward to working with you in the upcoming year.

The English 11 Pre AP course is a challenging class that will demand much of you in terms of time, studies, reading, and writing.  So that we can begin this accelerated course at an accelerated pace (“hit the ground running”), we are assigning three works to be read over the summer:  
1. Alice in Wonderland and Through the Looking Glass
2. Raymond Chandler’s The Big Sleep
3. one book from the English 11 summer reading menu:

The work for the Alice books should be e-mailed to me by July 18.
The work for The Big Sleep  should be e-mailed to me by August 15.

The assignment for the free choice should be handed in to me on your second day back to school after Labor Day.

Reading these works will allow us to set the groundwork and discuss the literary theories that we will use throughout the year.

On this website you will find the packets of study guide questions and projects, one for each literary work.  Answer the study guide questions as you read; this will be much easier than trying to remember everything at the end.  Be sure to use quotes and direct references to the text in your answers.

You will also take “did-you-read-it” quizzes on the first days after you return in September.  Not reading the summer works (resulting in failing the quizzes) and not completing the study guide questions and projects will make it impossible to pass the first making quarter of English with a decent grade.  If you don’t do the summer reading, you are probably not ready for an honors level English class.  Late work will not be accepted, so please take the summer reading seriously.
However, not so seriously that you don’t enjoy the books.  These two books are great reading, and should be very enjoyable, and enjoyment (as well as deepening your growth as a human being) is one of the central purposes of reading.  Summer is a time for fun and pleasures, and I hope you will find these books a great part of that fun.  Enjoy them.  Enjoy the summer; be safe and healthy.  We’ll get together in September and have some more fun.







Sincerely,






Mr. Roddy,  Department of English







jroddy@lindenwold.k12.nj.us

